



26 April 2019

H.E Antonio Gueterres Secretary-General UN Global Compact New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that Oversea-Chinese Banking Corporation Limited (OCBC Bank) reaffirms our support of the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact regarding Human Rights, Labour, Environment and Anti-Corruption.

We will be publishing our Sustainability Report this year, to provide an overview of our sustainability approach, and including policies, performance and targets of our material ESG factors. In this report, we provide an abridged view of some of our actions taken to continually improve the integration of the Global Compact and its principles into our business strategy, culture and daily operations.

This report was prepared in accordance with the Global Reporting Initiative (GRI) Standards – Core Option, as well as GRI G4 Financial Sector Disclosures.

Yours sincerely,

Samuel Tsien

Group Chief Executive Officer

OCBC Bank